NITEDPRESBYTERIANCHURCH@GMAIL.COM OM/UNITED PRESBYTERIANCHUR SUPERIO STREET CEBOOK.C Z 22 CHURCH WWW.UPC-SUPERIOR.ORG Z TERIA PHONE:

At a special congregational meeting on May 26, 2019, members of United Presbyterian Church voted unanimously to call Brett Foote as Pastor. Brett will begin serving UPC on July 1, 2019.

On Sunday, June 2, Brett will be ordained to the Christian ministry at his home congregation in Lancaster, Pennsylvania. He and his wife Laura will be moving to Superior in June. Pastor Charlotte Frantz will continue to serve UPC through June 30.

The congregation extends its appreciation to the Pastoral Nominating Committee and especially Jim Willmore, Chair, for their work and persistence in the pastoral search.

From the Pastor...

Dear Friends,

 \mathbf{z}

ď

10

S

AY

 \mathbf{Z}

ns

ORSHIP:

In reflecting upon events in his own life, Paul mused about the workings of God's Holy Spirit and concluded, "We know that all things work together for good for those who love God. . . ." Those seem fitting words for my ministry among you the past-almost-two-years. I believe the Spirit brought us together so that my life, and, I hope, yours, has been enriched and made ready for the future.

Among your many gifts as a congregation, I saw and experienced these: a strong prayer and worship life, a deep sense of community responsibility, perseverance, and compassion for each other. I am excited for you that Brett has accepted your call. He brings energy, compassion, creativity and a global perspective. I believe he appreciates not only who you are as a congregation, but whom you will become.

Unlike many of us, most of his life experience has been shaped by the 21st century. This is a time of historic change. Phyllis Tickle, a keen observer of culture and spirituality, described this time as "a giant rummage sale." She used the word "retradition" to characterize what is happening—it is not that everything is up for grabs, but this is a time of re-examination, a time of sorting out the essential from the peripheral, an opportunity to use traditions in new ways.

Brett might well be the kind of leader the church (not just UPC but the wider church as well) needs at this time. I hope you will cherish him, be patient with the transitions he brings, give him honest feedback, ask questions in order to help promote understanding and growth, in short, be a good partner with him in crafting ministry that serves well into the future.

I look forward to hearing good things about life here at United. I will miss being a part of your activities and channels of care. If and when Brett invites me to some event, I will be happy to accept his invitation.

I will be with you through June 30 when I hand you over into his care. I will do so with every hope and prayer for him and for you and for all that you will do together.

In Christ's love, Pastor Charlotte Frantz



UNITED

iturgists for



June 2	Fran Brice
June 9	Eric Schlacks
June 16	Jane Wester
June 23	Kathy Nelson
June 30	Brett Foote

Thank you to Joan Johnson, Marcy Price, Kate Lisak and Brett Foote for serving as liturgists in May. If you would like to serve as a liturgist look for the sign up sheet in the back of the narthex or call Donna Okash at 715-718-1734.

Pentecost Offering

This year we will dedicate our Pentecost offering on June 16. This offering is received throughout Presbyterian congregations and supports several important ministry to and with Young Adults. The portion sent to the national offices is used for Young Adult Volunteers, a program that places young adult volunteers in communities around the world where they are engaged in Christian service. Some of the funds are also used for children's education. especially children at risk. 40% of our offering will help underwrite the expenses of youth from our Presbytery who will attend this year's Triennium in July.

United Presbyterian Church will be serving a

Community

June 16, 2019 at 4:00 p.m.

This meal is free and open to the public. We hope you will join us!



There will be a graveside service for Jim Lauer on June 14, 2019 at 2:00 at Park Hill Cemetery in Duluth. Jim is the son of UPC members Anne and Bob Lauer. Jim died in March after a short hospitalization in the Twin Cities. Our condolences are extended to his family.



SESSION MEETING

Thursday, June 20, 2019 at 5:30 p.m.



BOARD OF DEACONS MEETING Wednesday, June 5, 2019 at 4:00 p.m.



FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING Sunday, June 16, 2019 at 11:00 a.m.



MISSION COMMITTEE Tuesday, June 11, 2019 at 4:00 p.m.



WORSHIP COMMITTEE

Tuesday, June 18, 2019 at 4:00 p.m.

UNITED PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN .

The monthly gathering of UPC's Presbyterian Women will be held on Wednesday, June 5, 2019 at 12:30 p.m. at Ace's. The venue is the same, but the room has changed. We will be meeting in the room at the back of the restaurant not the room in front where our lunch is usually held. Please contact Bonnie Wallin at 715-392-7029 for reservations. All women are cordially invited to attend.

The Presbyterian Women do not meet in July or August.



FELLOWSHIP & OUTREACH MEETING Sunday, June 9, 2019 at 11:00 a.m.



MEN'S BREAKFAST Saturday, June 1, 2019 at 8:30 a.m. At the Superior Family Restaurant located in the Androy Hotel. All men who are members or friends of UPC are invited to attend. No reservations required.



QUILTING GROUP

Thursday, June 13, 2019 at 10:30 a.m. Thursday, June 27, 2019 at 10:30 a.m.

In Our Thoughts and Prayers . . .

MIDDLE RIVER HEALTH CARE, Superior, WI Lois Bickford

NEW PERSPECTIVES, Superior, WI Eleanor Upthegrove

VILLA MARINA, Superior, WI Jean B. Johnson

SERENITY, White Bear Lake, MN - Randy Axt

EAGLE CREST, Roseville, MN - Bill Fuller

BENEDICTINE HEALTH CENTER, Duluth, MN Carol Mead

IN THE MILITARY

Holden Willmore

Christopher Voss

SERVING OVERSEAS IN THE STATE DEPARTMENT Tyler Haugland Rogstad

IN PRISON - Lori

Dear UPC Family,

Thank you for the gifts for Sunday School Teacher Appreciation. It has been a joy working with our little people. We are greatful to be a part of UPC. Love, Becky, Hayley & Lindsey Olson











Dear UPC Family,

Thank you so much for the beautiful prayer shawl and for acknowledging the seniors during last Sunday's service. I very much appreciate everything UPC has given me during my time here.

Sincerely, Hayley Olson

General Fund	
April Income:	\$13,274.62
April Operating Expenses:	\$10,708.63
Increase in General Fund Balance:	\$2,565.99
General Fund Balance 4/30/2019	\$25,407.01

General fund money is used for operating expenses. Salaries, utilities, supplies, and repairs are examples of operating expenses.

Designated Funds	
Building	\$153,412.54
Memorial	\$8,720.10
Community Dinner	\$769.54
Erickson Fund	\$80,952.39
UPC Mission	\$1,168.89
Special Events	\$2,246.36
Pastor Discretionary	\$150.00
Miscellaneous	\$10,861.42
Designated Funds Balance 4/30/2019	\$258,281.24

Money in the Designated Fund has been directed by the donor to be used for specific purposes. Some funds fluctuate monthly, while others change less frequently, depending on projects.

Many thanks to those who have paid a portion of the per capita cost for 2019. The per capita amount is \$32.00 per member. UPC's total is \$6912. As of April 30, contributions by members totaled \$1903. Thank you for sharing in this cost!

Man of the Year



On Sunday, June 16th we will name the UPC Man of the Year. This is a secret we try to keep at the church each year, so that we can surprise the recipient. Join us for worship and the announcement. Stay for the reception following worship to congratulate this year's Man of the Year.





Children, Youth & Family



<u>Sunday School</u> - Sunday School has ended for the summer. Thank you to Becky & Hayley for teaching every Sunday for semester 2! Thank you to the children who came on Sunday mornings to learn, have fun, and spend time together sharing God's love.

<u>Graduate Recognition</u> - Three high school graduates, Hayley, Olivia, and Willem were honored in worship on May 12. All three will be graduating from Superior High School on Saturday, June 8. God's blessings to them as they move on to the next stage of their lives.

<u>UPC Softball</u> Games began on Tuesday, May 14. Each Tuesday evening, you can find our team playing beginning at 6:30 pm. Check out the schedule for game locations on the posters at church, UPC Facebook page, or the calendar on the UPC website. We'd love to have you there cheering us on! The season will end after the tournament on August 9 & 10. If you have any question, please contact Christy Willmore at christywillmore@gmail.com or 218-590-8294.

<u>UPC KIDS-SUMMER 2019</u> - We are bringing back this mid week program and expanding the age range and activities! Kids who have completed kindergarten through 7th grade are encouraged to attend. (two sessions, separated by age groups) Please see the flyer with details in this Upbeat, and also watch your mail! Invite your friends! The first session will be June 12. Also, there is a kick off meeting on June 5 for kids and parents/grandparents/interested people. We'd love to hear your ideas for summer!



Come to the games! Tuesday evenings. Game Start Times are at 6:30 p.m.

DATE	HOME	VISITOR	WHERE
June 4	The River Church	United Presbyterian	58th Street Field 3
June 11	United Presbyterian	Central Assembly 1	58th Street Field 3
June 18	Faith United Methodist	United Presbyterian	58th Street Field 3
June 25	United Presbyterian	Hope Community 2	58th Street Field 1

Spirit of Hope: A Walk and Prayer Vigil for Migrants

Calling people of faith and people of conscience to stand together for a just and compassionate immigration policy for our nation.

Gather at 2:00 pm, Sunday, June 23rd at Lake Superior Plaza (Lake and Superior in Duluth) for a short program and words from spiritual leaders. (Rain or Shine)

Walk to the Federal Building (1st St and 5th Ave West in Duluth) for a time of prayer, quiet reflection, and music at approximately 2:30 p.m. You are welcome to join us there, if walking is difficult.

Please consider bringing a banner or sign that identifies your community of faith and other signs that reflect concern for immigrants and our country.

The Interfaith Walk and Prayer Vigil Planning Committee



CHURCH OFFICE HOURS

TUESDAY - FRIDAY NOON - 4:00



UPBeat JULY 2019

Issue Deadline: Tuesday, June 25 at 1:00 p.m.

Mailing: Friday, June 28, 2019



SENIOR CONNECTIONS CAREGIVERS WORKSHOP Wednesday, June 19, 2019 at 1:00



Birthdays in June

- Roger Anderson
- Jeff Olson
- Joy Johnson
- Vora Lindberg
- 12 Kathy Lehman
- 15 Pat Martin
- 16 Lindsey Olson
- 16 Andrew Rude
- 18 Scott Willoughby
- Kenneth Aker
- 19 Eleanor Upthegrove
- 26 Marcia Olson
- 28 Andrew Lisak



The congregation is accepting contributions for choir music to be purchased in Georgia Raun's memory. Contributions can be made any time during the next few weeks. Please contact Jan Letsos after worship service or mail your contribution to the church office c/o Music Donation.



Be sure to wish **Ken Aker** a Happy Birthday as he will be turning 90 years old on the 19th of June.

90th

5K RUN

The University of Wisconsin-Superior will be having a 5K run on Thursday, June 20th on International Refugee Day. There is a \$25 entry fee with the proceeds going to pay for university students who work on the Refugee Exhibit covering both the local area and a larger region.

UPC ACTIVITIES, EVENTS...AND GENERAL NEWS



GRADUATION 2019

Congratulations to this year's graduates!

RACHEL ASLYN

Graduating from: University of North Dakota Relationship to UPC: Granddaughter of Duane and

Doris Aslyn.

LILY BEE

Graduating from: University of Alaska - Fairbanks Relationship to UPC: Grandmother – Joyce Bee

REBECCA DUNAISKI

Graduating from: Superior Senior High Relationship to UPC: Granddaughter of Fran Brice and

Joe Hartnett.

ALEXELY

Graduating from: Superior Senior High

Relationship to UPC: Great Grandma Dolores Larson

MACKENZIE FULTON

Graduating from: University of Minnesota - Duluth

Relationship to UPC: Granddaughter of Joe Hartnett and

Fran Brice.

LANGLEY HYMEN

Graduating from: Hermantown High School

Relationship to UPC: Granddaughter of Tom Jacobson

KIERSTEN BIZABETH LEAK

Graduating from: Saint Scholastica - Duluth, MN

Relationship to UPC: Member

BRAHDEN LONG

Graduating from: Superior High School

Relationship to UPC: Kate Lisak's Friend

WILLEM DAY MCCLELAN

Graduating from: Superior Senior High School Relationship to UPC: Member

KATELYN MARIE MCKENZIE

Graduating from: Monona Grove High School,

Cottage Grove, WI

Relationship to UPC: Granddaughter of Dave and Lyn Larson

Great Granddaughter of Dolores Larson

EMILY R. OLSON

Graduating from: University of Wisconsin - Superior

Relationship to UPC: Granddaughter of Tom and

Phyllis Flaherty.

HAYLEY JEAN OLSON

Graduating from: Superior High School

Relationship to UPC: Member

Parents Jeff and Rebecca Olson

TAYLOR S OLSON

Graduating from: University of Wisconsin - Superior

Relationship to UPC: Grandson of Tom and Phyllis Flaherty

OLIVIA PENNINGTON

Graduating from: Superior High School

Relationship to UPC: Member

Granddaughter of Joan and Larry Johnson

KEATON PERKINS

Graduating from: Elementary to Middle School

Relationship to UPC: Jay and Marian Lanigan's Grandson

HIA SCLAWI

Graduating from: Northwestern High School

Relationship to UPC: Granddaughter of Marcia Olson

ULE STREETY

Graduating from: University of Arizona

Relationship to UPC: Grandson of Joy Mataczynski

SOHA LYN VALENCIA

Graduating from: Rosemount High School, Rosemount, MN

Relationship to UPC: Granddaughter of Dave and Lyn Larson

Great Granddaughter of Dolores Larson

Summer Fun For Kids?

June 5th

5:30 pm Kick-off Meeting for Kids, Parents and Grandparents
June 12th & 26th

4:30-6 pm Kids completed grades K-3

5:30 pm Dinner

5:30-7:30 pm Kids completed grades 4-7



Call or email Christy Willmore to register christywillmore@gmail.com - 218-590-8294
Registration helps us determine supplies
All are welcome to just show up!

June 2019

United Presbyterian Church Events Calendar

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
					,	1 8:30 Men's Breakfast 9:30 - 11:00 a.m. Piano Recital Sindents of
Communion Standay 10 AM WORSHIP Willem McClellan Graduation Party 1.00 4.00 p.m. at Barkers Island Inn	3	Softball Game 6:30 p.m. 58th Street Field 3	5 12:30 p.m. PW Meeting 4:00 pm Deacons RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 4:00 - 6:00 p.m. CSA 5:30 Summer Fun Kick-off	9	7	∞
9 Pentecost Begins Rev. Duane Aslyn - Guest Preacher 10 AM WORSHIP 11:00 Fellowship & Ourcach Committee Mig 6:00 p.m. Scout Meeting	10	11 4:00 p.m. Mission Committee Softball Game 6:30 p.m. 58th Street Field 3	12 4:00 - 6:00 p.m. CSA Summer Fun 4:30 p.m. Grs. K-3 5:30 p.m. Dinner 5:30 - 7:30 p.m. Grs. 4-7	13 10:30 a.m. Quilting	14 Flag Day	15 Graduation Party Olivia Pennington 12:00 - 4:00 p.m. UPC Fellowship Hall
16 Father's Day 10 AM WORSHIP MAN OF THE YEAR 11:00 am. Finance Comm. Mtg	17	18 4:00 pm Worship Committee Softball Game 6:30 p.m. 58th Street Field 3	19 1:00 - 2:00 p.m. Caregivers Workshop 4:00 - 6:00 p.m. CSA	20 5:30 p.m. Session Meeting Secretary on	21 1st Day of Summer Secretary on Vacation	22
23 10 AM WORSHIP 6:00 p.m. Scout Meeting	24	25 Softball Game 6:30 p.m. 58th Street Field 1 UPBEAT DEADLINE	26 4:00 - 6:00 p.m. CSA Summer Fun 4:30 p.m. Grs. K-3 5:30 p.m. Dinner 5:30 - 7:30 p.m. Grs. 4-7	27 10:30 a.m. Quilting	28 Upbeat Mailing	29
30 Pastor Frantz's Last Sunday 10 AM WORSHIP 6:00 p.m. Scout Meeting						